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Annual Report

 of the

 Board of Management

 to the 

Parents of Castlegar National School, School Rd. Castlegar, Galway

2013/14

The purpose of this Annual Report to Parents is to provide a summary of information on the operation of Castlegar National School in line with the requirements of the Education Act.

The Report serves as an addition to the information provided on the school website, www.castlegarns.ie , the various monthly Newsletters (where an agreed report from the BOM meetings is published) issued by the school, circulars to parents, the Information Booklet provided to all new parents in June of each year, the School Prospectus and information provided to parents on all other occasions. 

The following summaries are now provided to parents, members of the school community and members of the wider community.

1. School Enrolments and Staffing
School enrolments continue to grow with numbers now reaching over 100 pupils.

School staffing can be outlined as follows;
	Principal 
	1

	Mainstream Teachers
	4

	Support Teachers
	2

	Special Class Teacher
	1

	Special Needs Assistants
	1

	Administration
	1

	Caretaking / Cleaning
	1


3. Trusteeship, Management and Representation

Castlegar National School is a catholic primary school with Bishop Martin Drennan, Bishop of Galway as our Patron. Subject to the terms of our Admission /  Enrolment Policy, our school welcomes and enrols pupils of other faiths or of no faith and respects their beliefs and practices.

The Trustees of our school are nominated by our Patron.

The Board of Management meets a minimum of five times per year or as business requires.  Outside of these meetings, the Chairperson and the Principal regularly communicate with each other.

The Board is supported by an active Parents  Association. It comprises of representatives of parents of current students in the school. 
 The Student Council is elected annually and it comprises of student representatives from each class in the school.

All of these bodies play a highly supportive and active role in our school.

4. Financial Management and Accounting

The financial management of our school is conducted in strict compliance with Department of Education  requirements.

 The School Accountant is J. Gibbons and Co. who certifies the school accounts annually for the Board of Management.

The Accounts are in turn examined by the Treasurer of the Board of Management. The Treasurer issues financial reports re Account Balances at each Board of Management meeting. 

The Accounts of the school are computerised by the school administration staff.

School finances continue to be tight and require prudent financial management.

Additional funds are provided by school fund raising activities, Parents’ Association fund raising activities and our Spring Concert.

5. Staffing

The Board of Management recognises and applauds the outstanding hard work of our teaching staff, who are very dedicated to their vocation of teaching and who also are  most flexible and willing to participate in after-school activities.

 A special word of thanks to our extra-curricular teachers, Special Needs Assistants, Caretaker, Cleaner  and Secretary for maintaining such excellent standards in our school.  

Parents’ Association


Great credit is due to parents and staff for their fundraising efforts this year. The Monster Raffle raised  almost €13, 000 which brings the total amount in our fundraising account to over €21, 000. 





Curricular Development


The staff  has continued to develop & implement the literacy & numeracy requirement of the SSE & DEIS process. From Sept. 2014 numeracy actions will be implemented in addition to literacy. A third curricular area will be identified in 2014/2015. 


A significant investment was made into additional literacy materials and Aistear materials for the 2104/15 school year.  











Policy Development


The following policies were developed/reviewed and ratified: Bullying, Data protection, Behaviour, Child protection, fire drill and evacuation. ASD enrolment policy


Curricular Plans: SESE, PE





Thank all the members of the school community who took part in the work)








School Inspection


The School had an incidental inspection in late November 2013. Verbal feedback was given to teachers and Principal and recommendations have been implemented. 
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Chairperson 	– 	Mrs. Maureen Cawley


Treasurer	 – 	Marie Callaghan


Secretary          –         Aoife Winston


Patron’s Nom-             Fr. Michael Reilly


Teacher Nom. 	– 	Caitriona Mc Cormack


Parent Nom.	 – 	Pat Boyle


Community Nom. – 	Séan O Flynn


			Fiona Kilroy





Staffing


Due to loss of two SNA posts we had to say farewell to Tara and Sophia. The BOM thank them for their hard work and wish them the very best in the future. The Board also wish Valerie Coleman the very best on her career break. Staffing for the 2014/15 school year will be four mainstream class teachers, one LS , one Resource and on special class teacher. 





Buildings


The extension and refurb of three classrooms took place this year and opened in November. Planning permission has been secured for an ASD class plus sensory room. 








School Ethos


The school marked the various Religious feasts and festivals throughout the year. Communion and Confirmation were celebrated in March and May respectively. 


Achievements


The Board would like to congratulate the staff & pupils on a most productive & successful year. There were so many wonderful causes for celebration this year including reaching the All Ireland Credit Union quiz final, the County hurling final, medals in athletics and handball and both an Active Flag and a Blue Star Flag!














Other BOM duties this year


Reviewing Department correspondence, circulars, Staff Appointments, school maintenance, planning additional resources for our school, planning permissions. 











